
Natteravn at Manglerud school  

Manglerud school and Høyenhall school collaborate on the natteravn arrangement in the 
Manglerud / Høyenhall area. The schools alternate for three weeks. It is FAU that organizes 
the natteravn arrangement. 

At Manglerud school, the natteravn shifts are divided into 5th-10th grade on Wednesdays 
and Fridays. Manglerud International classes are also part of this arrangement. 

Why do we go natteravn? 

Natteravn is about being present for children and young people when they travel outside in 
the evening, taking responsibility and showing compassionate care when the young people 
need it. 

Together we can help create security, well-being and belonging in our local community so 
that children and young people have a safer upbringing. 
 
As a natteravn, you get the opportunity to discuss with, and learn from other parents. You 
get an insight into your children's world outside the home and knowledge of what the youth 
are interested in. You will also get some exercise and the chance to make new contacts. 
 
The presence and visibility of the natteravner in the area also helps to reduce violence, 
vandalism and criminal acts. 

A new skate park, bicycle park and pool has opened, and we expect there will be more 
young people present in the streets. 

Routines and practical information 
The FAU representatives are responsible for obtaining a minimum of 2 people from their 
class who can walk on the set dates of the class. At the beginning of the school year, lists 
will be published of which classes will be responsible in the different weeks. Most classes 
have their own facebook page and it is common to write posts here a few weeks before the 
scheduled week. The natteravn group in FAU will remind the FAU representatives to provide 
volunteers, as well as be responsible for keys, routines and set-up of weeks. 
Routines and practical info to be found here:     
 https://manglerud.osloskolen.no/om-skolen/rad-og-utvalg/fau/ 

We have our own facebook group: Night raven at Manglerud school 

You do not have to be a member of this group to be a natteravn, but we recommend 
everyone to sign up. The facebook group will post an overview of all dates Manglerud school 
will go natteravn, as well as other important information, and an update on how the natteravn 
went. On the page it is also possible to get help from other volunteers.    
 
We hope many of you want to contribute to this important work for our children and the local 
community. 

https://manglerud.osloskolen.no/om-skolen/rad-og-utvalg/fau/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2433810726833103

